EMS COUNCIL          Present: A-TEC: Roger Scott; Jeff Voigt; CARY: Beth Taylor; CRYSTAL LAKE: Not present; 
MEETING                   FOX LAKE: Zina Opper; FOX RIVER GROVE: Sean Hurt; Sean Comerford; IMG: Not present



  LIFENET: Jen Kucan; Jennifer Borkowski; MARENGO: Patrick Fanning; MCHENRY: Karen Bush;
  NUNDA: Raquel Schomer; SPRING GROVE: John Rice; WONDER LAKE: Scott Mullis 

  WOODSTOCK: Jeff Lesniak; Tyler Webster; HUNTLEY: John Greene; Chris Bremner; 

  GOOD SHEPHERD: Beth Keane;  FOXCOMM: Lyndsay Szafran
ZOOM                         NM: Michele Young, Rebecca Hartman, Karen Battaglia, Nancy Lewis, Grant Kellenberger


         
2/22/22                          NM-EMS: Dr. Pacini, Cindy Amore, Cindy Tabert, Brandy Weirich, Rachel Harm, Diane Klier  
	
    Topic
	Discussion
	Action
	Person Responsible
	Status

	Call to Order
Introduction

  Rachel Harm
Approval of Minutes

Additions to Agenda

Staff Reports-
  Cindy Amore
   Cindy Tabert
  Dr. Pacini
 Diane Klier
 Rachel Harm
  Brandy Weirich
  McHenry ED

    Grant Kellenberger

  Huntley ED
   Deb Waterson

  Beth Keane-Gd.Shepherd
  Lifenet – Jen Kucan

          Jennifer Borowski

    Stroke Dashboard

    Michelle Young

Stemi Alert Dashboard

    Rebecca Hartman

   TRAUMA

     Karen Battaglia

  OLD BUSINESS

    Behavioral Health

     Transports/CESSA act
Learning Packets

Adjournment

Next Meeting
	Meeting was called to order at 9:01am by Jeff Lesniak.  
Cindy Amore introduced Rachel Harm, the new EMS Educator in the EMS Office.  Rachel introduced herself and briefly gave information regarding her background. 

Minutes from 11/23/21 approved.

No additions to agenda.

Cindy discussed the items on her EMS Coordinators Report (see attachment).

Cindy stated she expects her position to be filled within the next 4 weeks.  She will then continue with NM to train the incoming Manager of EMS for at least 4 weeks more.  She will then go onto NM Registry as a Nurse.  She will be teaching a section of EMT next Fall at MCC.  
Cindy reminded everyone she needs the King Vision and I-gel sheets. They can be dropped off at the EMS Office; call first to make sure someone is there.  Regarding SysMod forms for new vehicles, IDPH does not want your form unless your vehicle is ready for inspection.  

She discussed the January-December 2021 Annual Report which everyone received from Cindy Amore’s email on 2/21/22.  Any questions regarding this report, please contact Cindy Tabert.  
Dr. Pacini stated he looks forward to the Associate hospital agreement with Advocate Aurora Sherman Hospital.  He added that everyone’s doing well and ED volume numbers are coming up.
Diane stated the renewal classes will start again for CPR Instructors.  Saturday, March 12 will be a zoom renewal class starting at 8:30am.  We will determine whether April, May and June renewal classes will be zoom or in person depending on classroom availability.  Also a CPR Instructor Course will be announced sometime in the Spring. **UPDATE: April/May/June renewal classes planned for in-person at McHenry Hospital.
CE for March and April will be on Head Injuries and Spontaneous Neurological Events.  The zoom schedule will be posted on the EMS website at NM.org/nwems.  Rachel mentioned she’d like to do some in person classes in April in addition to the zoom offerings. 
Brandy stated the Paramedic class students are completing the Mod II final.  Medical Emergency testing will be tomorrow.  Once Mod III starts, the students will be involved with a high stakes critical intervention labs.  She asked that departments ask the students about this section.
Brandy mentioned that MCC made tablets available to all of the students.  These tablets will need to go back to MCC at end of Paramedic course. Students will use the tablets to document hospital and field patient care experiences.
Grant stated the census is stabilizing.  The crews have been really amazing, helping with beds, etc., during the surge volume of past weeks.
Deb stated she is hoping for a ECRN class soon due to needs at Huntley ED.  She thanked everyone for their patience on radio calls.
Beth stated all is going good, there has been a decline in COVID patients.  She then welcomed Rachel Harms to the EMS Office.  
Jen introduced Jennifer Borowski, New Account executive replacing Lydia Oppen. Jennifer stated she was happy to be a part of the team.  Her role will be to support crews and visit departments.  

Jen explained any outreach events info should be shared with Tom Bradtke.
Brandy asked if the ride along program will be reinstated.  Jen mentioned she would get back to Brandy regarding the ride along program.

Michelle reviewed the stroke Dashboard (attached). 

Rebecca reviewed the Stemi Alert Dashboard (attached). 
Karen thanked all departments for their patience with the latest surge of patients.  There have been some challenges in transferring out patients out of the hospital due to surge throughout the area.  Dr. Lee, the Trauma Director retired.  The new McHenry Trauma Director is very invested in improving the process.  
Karen Bush was unable to attend the most recent of the MCSO Workgroup meeting.  Rachel Harm attended and stated the meeting was very interesting.  The discussion by MCSO is many PD’s are considering engaging in the MCSO program.  Cindy Amore stated she will be able to attend the next meeting.  She added that the group is still evolving.  She mentioned the McHenry County Sheriff’s office is looking at hiring 6 social workers to support the CESSA Program.  Discussion ensued regarding the increase in behavioral issues.  Dr. Pacini mentioned Crisis isn’t taking phone calls anymore.  Cindy stated we would get clarification as to the current situation regarding a current crisis phone number.  Jeff Lesniak asked that this be followed up on for next meeting.  
UPDATE:  The phone number for Crisis will remain as 1-800-892-8900.  
Cindy Amore stated that two learning packets will be added to the website available at nm.org/nwems;  Adolescent Suicide and ACLS Drug Review.
There being no further business, meeting was adjourned at 10:35am.

Next meeting to be held Tuesday, May 24, at 9AM.  Location to be announced.
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